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PREAMBLE
‘ .

The working class and the employing
class have nothing in common. There can be
no peace so long as hunger and want are
found among millions of the working people
and the few, who make up the employing
class, have all the good things of life.

Between these two classes a struggle
must go on until the workers of the world
organize as a class, take possession of
the earth and the machinery of production,
and abolish the wage system.

We find that the centering of the man-
agement of industries into fewer and fewer
hands makes the trade unions unable to
cope with the ever-growing power of the em:
ploying class. The trade unions foster a
state of affairs which allows one set of
workers to be pitted against another set
of workers in the same industry, thereby
helping defeat one another in wage wars.
Moreover, the trade unions aid the employ-
ing class to mislead the workers into the
belief that the working class have inter-
ests in common with their employers.

These conditions can be changed and the
interest of the working class upheld only
by an organization formed in such a way
that all its members in any one industry,
or in all industries if necessary, cease
work whenever a strike or lockout is on in
any department thereof, thus making an in-
jury to one an injury to all.
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Instead of the conservative motto, "A

fair day's wages for a fair day's work,"
we must inscribe on our banner the revolu-
tionary watchword, "Abolition of the wage
system."

It is the historic mission of the work-
ing class to do away with capitalism. The
army of production must be organized, not
only for the everyday struggle with capi-
talists, but also to carry on production
when capitalism shall have been overthrown
By organizing industrially we are forming
the structure of the new society within
the shell of the old.

Knowing, therefore, that such an organ-
ization is absolutely necessary for eman-
cipation, we unite under the following
constitution:

;§§§t‘aw’‘iii’ 4‘)

CONSTITUTION
ARTICLE I

Name and Structure
Section l. This organization shall be

known as THE INDUSTRIAL WORKERS OF THE
WORLD.

Sec. 2. The Industrial Workers of the
World shall be composed of actual wage
workers brought together in an organiza-
tion embodying Job Branches, Industrial Un-
ion Branches. General Membership Branches.
Industrial Unions, and Industrial Depart-
ments.

cl

Departments
Sec. 3 (a) An Industrial Department

shall be composed of Industrial Unions in
closely kindred industries appropriate for
representation in the departmental admin-
istration, and assigned thereto by the
General Executive Board of the Industrial
Workers of the World.

(b) An Industrial Department shall con-
sist of two or more Industrial Unions ag-
gregating a membership of not less than
20,000 members. The Departments shall have
general supervision over the affairs of
the Industrial Unions composing same, pro-
vided that all matters concerning the en-
tire membership of the IWW shall be set-
tled by a referendum.



(c) The Departments shall be designated
as follows:

Membership Etc:
l - Department of .Agriculture, Land, 1’ '

Fisheries and Water Products.

2 - Department of Mining.

3 - Department of Construction.

4 - Department of Manufacturing and Gen-
eral Production.

5 - Department- of Transportation and
Communication.

6 — Department of Public Service. _

lndust rial Unions
Sec. 4. Industrial Unions shall be com-

posed of actual wage workers in a given
industry welded together as the particular
requirements of said industry may render
necessary.

Sec. 5. Component parts of the IWW may
set up such co-ordinating bodies as they
wish, provided their cost shall be defray-
ed by the sections setting them up, and
further provided that they shall not void
rank and file control.

Sec. 6. No legislation conflicting
with the constitution of the INN shall be
passed by any subordinate body.

8

Section 1 (a) None but actual wage work-
ers shall be members of the Industrial
Workers of the World.

No one shall be excluded from member-
ship because of creed, color, or sex.

(b) No unemployed or retired worker, no
working class student, apprentice, or
housewife, shall be excluded from member-
ship on the grounds that he or she is not
currently receiving wages. Such workers
may take membership in the Industrial Un-
ion for the industry in which they last
worked, or for which they are now training,
or at which they work part-time, or in the
case of students and housewives in Educa-
tional Workers I.U. 620 or Foodstuff Work-
ers I.U. 460 respectively as may seem most
practical, provided that no person under
18 is initiated on any basis other than
industrial employment as a wage worker.
This provision shall not deny to any In-
dustrial Union or Industrial Union Branch
the right to limit vote on strictly indus-
trial matters to those actively engaged in
their industry.

(c) Editors of papers not controlled by
the IWW shall not be eligible to member-
ship in the INN except where such papers
are sanctioned by the G.E.B. of the IWW.

(d) No member of the Industrial workers

9



of the World shall be an officer of a
trade or craft union or political_party.

Exceptions may be made by the Branch
wherein permission shall be granted for
members to become officers of trade or
craft unions under special conditions.

Sec. 2. All applicants shall agree to
abide by the Constitution and regulations
of the IWW and diligently study its prin-
ciples and make themselves acquainted with
its purpose. This obligation shall be
printed on the application blank.

Job Branches
Sec. 3. Whenever there are seven or

more members on a job, they shall consti-
tute themselves a shop or job branch, and
elect a job committee and a job delegate
to attend to urgent matters between busi-
ness meetings. No member should serve per-
manently on a committee. At each meeting
a new committee should be elected. All
members should take their turn at serving
on committees.

Quorum
Sec. 4 (a) Not less than seven members,

not including the paid Branch Secretary,
shall constitute a quorum for the transac-
tion of business.

(b) No paid official of any part of the
Industrial Workers of the World shall be
permitted to vote in Branch meetings.

IO I
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Article III

General Officers
Section l. The General Administration

shall consist of the General Secretary-
Treasurer and the General Executive Board.

Sec. 2 (a) The term of office shall be
for one year and the same shall commence
on January l. Officials, after having serv-
ed their first term of office shall be el-
igble for two more terms only. eX¢ePt as
specified in Section 3 (c) and (d)-

(b) The General Executive Board shall
set the wages of all general organization
employees and organizers.‘

ELECTIONS

General Administration
Sec. 3 (a) The General Secretary—Treas-

urer shall be a member for three years,
and 18 months in continuous good standing,
immediately prior to nomination. The Gen-R
eral Executive Board shall consist of sev-
en members, all of whom have been members
for l8 months, and l2 months in continuous
good standing, immediately prior to nomin-
ation.

In the event that no nominee for Gen-
eral Secretary-Treasurer meeting the three-
year membership requirement can be found,
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then the three—year requirement shall be
reduced to one of two years membership
with eighteen months in continuous good
standing prior to nomination.

(b) Nominations for General Secretary-
Treasurer and members of the General Exec-
utive Board shall normally be made on the
floor of the General, Convention. In the
event no General Convention is held, nom-
inations will be made by individual mem-
bers. In either event, election shall be
by general referendum ballot as provided
for in Article IX, Section 2.

(c) The three candidates receiving the
highest nuber of nominations for General
Secretary-Treasurer shall have their names
placed on the ballot. Members who have
served three or more consecutive terms as
General Secretary-Treasurer shall not have
their names placed on the ballot, except
in the event that three qualified nominees
cannot otherwise be secured. When this is
the case, the names of the nominees who
have served three of more consecutive
terms may be placed on the ballot, but the
ballot shall clearly state the number of
terms in succession previously served by
such a candidate. The one receiving the
highest number of votes on referendum be-
ing elected.

(d) The ten candidates receiving the
highest number of nominations for General
Executive Board member shall have their
names placed on the ballot. Members who
have served three or more consecutive

12

terms on the General Executive Board shall
not have their names placed on therballot,
except in the event that l0 qualified nom-
inees cannot otherwise be secured. when
this is the case, the names of nominees
who have served three or more consecutive
terms may be placed on the ballot, but the
ballot shall clearly state the number of
terms in succession previously served by
such a nominee. The seven nominees receiv-
ing the highest number of votes on the
referendum shall constitute the General
Executive Board.

(e) The General Executive Board Chair-
man shall be the alternate to the General
Secretary-Treasurer. The nominees receiv-
ing the eighth, ninth and tenth highesf
number of votes for General Executive
Board members shall be considered the
first, second and third alternates respec-
tively to the General Executive Board.

In the event of a vacancy on the Gener-
al Executive Board, with all duly elected
members or alternates already serving or
being unavailable, the General Secretary
and the GEB Chairman shall appoint a board
member until another shall be elected by
referendum.

(f) No official of the General Adminis-
tration shall be permitted to hold other
office in, or become a paid employee of
any Industrial Union of the Industrial
Workers of the World.
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Duties of the
General Secretary-Treasurer

Sec. 4. The duties of the General Sec-
retary-Treasurer shall be to take charge
of all books, papers and effects of the
office. He shall conduct the correspond-
ence pertaining to his office. He shall be
the custodian of the seal of the organiza-
tion, and shall attach same to all offi-
cial documents over his official signature
He shall furnish the committee on creden-
tials, at each General Convention, a state-
ment of the financial standing of each In-
dustrial Union. He_shall have a voice, but
no vote, in the governing bodies of the
organization.

The General Secretary-Treasurer shall
close his accounts for the fiscal year on
the last day of July. He shall make a
monthly report to the General Executive
Board and the general membership. He shall
also make a complete itemized report of
financial and other affairs of his office
to each General Convention.

He shall prepare and sign all charters
issued by the General Executive Board. He l
shall receive all moneys for charters from
Industrial Unions and Industrial Depart-
ments. He shall receipt for same, care for
and deposit all moneys as instructed by
the General Executive Board, in some sol-
vent bank or banks, which shall be drawn
out only to pay indebtedness rising out of
due conduct of the business of the organ-

ization, and then only if bills shall have
been first duly presented by the creditors
when a check shall be drawn by him in pay-
ment thereof.

He shall employ such assistants as are
necessary to conduct the affairs of his
office, renumeration for such employees to
be fixed by the General Executive Board.

Duties of the
General Executive Board

Sec. 5 (a) The General Executive Board
shall elect its own chairman from its own
number.

The General Executive Board shall have
general supervision over all affairs of
the organization between conventions, and
shall watch vigilantly over the interests
throughout its jurisdiction. It shall be
assisted by the officers and members of
all organizations subordinate to the In-
dustrial Workers of the World. It shall
appoint such organizers as the conditions
of the organization may justify.

(b) The General Executive Board shall
not appoint or cause to be appointed any
delegate or organizer against the protest
of, and without first notifying, the Gen-
era] Organization Committee of the Indus-
trial Union which has jurisdiction in the
territory in which the delegate of organ-
izer is to operate.

I4 l5
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All organizers so appointed shall at
all times work under the instruction of
the General Executive Board. All organiz-
ers and General Executive Board members,
while in the employ of the Industrial Work- ‘r
ers of the World, shall report to the
Chairman of the General Executive Board in
writing, on blanks provided for that pur-
pose, at least once each week.

(c) The General Executive Board shall
have full power to issue charters to In-
dustrial Departments, Industrial Unions,
Branches and Industrial District Councils.

(d) The General Executive Board shall
have full power and authority over all IWW
publications and guide their policy.

(e) The members of the General Execu-
tive Board shall have power to visit any
subordinate body of the IWW and have full
authority to examine and audit all ac-
counts of such body; and also to enforce
the use of the uniform system of bookkeep-
ing as adopted by the Convention of the
IWW from time to time.

(f) The General Executive Board shall
meet on the call of the Chairman or major- '
ity*vote of the General Executive Board.

(g) All matters pertaining to organiza-
tion shall be settled by the entire Gener-
al Executive Board by mail or wire when
absent from headquarters. It shall take a
majority uote to settle any ouesticn.

(h) The General Executive Board shall
have power to appoint a Secretary of the
General Defense Committee whenever they
deem it necessary.

(i) The General Executive Board shall
issue a monthly report of their activities

Charges Against General Officers

Sec. 6 (a) Charges against any of the
General Officers shall be filed in writing
with the G.E.B. cr the General Convention,
at the option of the person filing charges

If the charges are filed before the
G.E.B. they shall at once have a copy of
the charges sent to the accused, togethen
with the notice of the date of the hearing
of the charges. "Charges filed before the
General Convention must be sent to the
General Secretary at least thirty days
prior to the date of the convening of the
convention. -

On receipt of the charges the General
Secretary will forward a copy of the same
to the accused and notice to appear at the
convention for trial.

(b) Any decision of the G.E.B. on char-
ges tried by them shall be subject to ap-
peal to the next General Convention »and
from the General Convention to the general
membership. The decision of the General
Convention on charges can be appealed to
the general membership.

16 17
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The cost of appealing to the general
membership shall be borne by the party
taking the appeal. If the vote on appeal
results in the favor of the party taking
the appeal then the General Organization
shall refund the cost of the appeal..

ARTICLE IV
Clearing House

Section l (a) The General Headquarters
of the Industrial Workers of the World
shall function as a Clearing House that
will automatically settle all debts be-
tween Industrial Unions and General Head-
quarters.

(b) All credentials authorizing members
to initiate members or to collect dues
shall be issued by the General Secretary-
Treasurer. He shall issue such credentials
on his own initiative or on the recommend-
ation of local or industrial union offic-
ers. Those so credentialed shall have been
members for six months except that newly
organized groups may elect one of their
members to serve in this capacity. All
such credentials shall bear a distinguish-
ing number, and shall empower bearer to
initiate members or collect dues in all
industries.

(c) All job delegates or others bearing
such credentials shall record all fees,
dues, assessmemts, etc. collected on the
forms provided by the General Secretary
and shall identify receipt both on the

18
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page of the dues book and on top of the
stamps with their credential number and
date, and shall report at least monthly to
the General Secretary by submitting this
record together with all signed applica-
tions for membership, and all fees and
dues money received: provided, any Indus-
trial Union or Industrial Union Branch, or
General Membership Branch through which
the delegate operates may require that
this report be transmitted through it, to
record the information in its own files
and to retain such portion of moneys as
this constitutiun+and pertinent by-laws
permit.

(d) The Chairman of the general Execu-
tive Board shall countersign all checks,
issued by the General Secretary-Treasurer.

(e) One dollar from each initiation fee
and seventy-five cents from each dues
stamp shall be paid into the general funds
through the General Secretary-Treasurer.
Industrial Unions may provide for addition-
al remittance to be credited to their ac-
counts and held in custody of the General
Secretary-Treasurer.

(f) The General Secretary-Treasurer
shall be the custodian of the funds of a
General Membership or Industrial Union
Branch only upon its request, but he shall
be the custodian of the funds of each In-
dustrial Union except operating funds for
which its organizers or officers are in
accordance with its by-laws held respons-
ible. The General Adminstration cannot use

19
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the funds so entrusted to it without the
consent of the Industrial Unions or other
bodies owning such a fund, so long as
these bodies continue.

(g) Supplies issued delegates and
Branch Secretaries on behalf of Industrial
Unions shall be charged to the Industrial
Union.

(h) Reports with remittance for dues
etc., paid during the month shall be sent
to the General Secretary not later than
the 10th day of the following month.
Should any branch or Industrial Union fail
to do so, further supplies to it shall be
withheld until these reports are received.

ARTICLE V

Duties of Branch Secretaries
and Delegates

Section l. Except as provided otherwise
in Branch or Industrial Union by-laws,
branch secretaries shall be the responsi-
ble custodians of all 'branch records,
funds and supplies; shall issue such sup-
plies to delegates in their branch and re-
ceive reports from them; shall maintain
such records of these transactions as by-
laws or organizing programs require; shall
report all such business to the General
Secretary-Treasurer at least monthly;
shall also transmit to the General Secre-
tary copies of all minutes of meetings and

2C)

of his own monthly financial report to his
branch; shall endeavor to keep all members
in his branch in good standing and aware
of all referenda. He shall also report at
least monthly to the General Secretary on
the activities and prospects of his branch

ARTICLE VI
Conventions

Section 1 (a) Each year, not later than
June 15, the General Executive Board shall
issue a referendum to determine whether a
General Convention shall meet that year,
and on a date in September to be specified
in the referendum.

J

(b) The General Convention of the IWW
shall not remain in session over ten days.
Prior to the Convention the-General Execu-
tive Board shall issue an agenda to the
delegates to the General Convention speci-
fying the time limit on each question. All
resolutions, wherever possible, shall be
in the hands of the-G.E.B. ten (l0) days
before the opening of the Convention. Mim-
eographed copies of all resolutions to be
furnished all delegates.

Sec. 2. The Convention of the Industri-
al Workers of the World has power to expel
any member for violation of principles,
constitution or by-laws of the Industrial
Workers of the World. It is also the leg-
islative body of the organization and its
enactments are of legal force when sus-
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tained by a referendum vote of the member-
ship touching any and all amendments to
the organic law which the Convention may
adopt. Such amendments shall be submitted
to referendum vote by the General Execu-
tive Board within fifteen (l5) days after
adjournment of the Convention. The vote
shall close forty-five (45) days after the
date of issuing of referendum-

Representation G
Sec. 3 (a) Representation to the Gener-

al Convention may be upon either Industri-
al Union or branch basis, but there shall
be no duplication of representation. Mem-
bership represented, shall be based upon
the amount of per capita paid to General
Headquarters for the fiscal year prior to
Convention, except for bodies that have
been chartered less than one year. The
number of delegates allowed shall be a
minimum of one for any body represented;
two delegates for first 200 members; three
delegates for first 500 members; and one
additional delegate for each additional
500 members. The G.E.B. shall issue a ref-
erendum so that the general membership may
decide whether Convention representation
will be based on branches or Industrial
Unions. -

(b) Voting power of delegates shall be
based upon one vote for the first 25 mem-
bers represented or fraction thereof; and
an additional vote for each additional 25
members.

(c) When two or more delegates are rep-
resenting an Industrial Union inflthe Con-
vention, the vote of such Industrial Union
shall be equally divided between the dele-
gates.

(d) The expenses of delegates to the
General Convention, including their mile-
age, shall be borne by the body they rep-
resent.

Credentials
Sec. 4 (a) On or before July l of each

year the-General Secretary-Treasurer shall
send to the Chairman of the General Organ-
ization Committee of each Industrial Union
credentials in duplicate for the number of’
delegates and alternates they are entitled
to in the Convention.

(b) The Chairman of the General Organ-
ization Committee of the Industrial Unions
shall properly fill out the blank creden-
tials received from the General Secretary-
Treasurer and return one copy to the Gen-
eral Office not later than August l5. The
other copy shall be presented by the dele-
gate to the Committee on Credentials when
the Convention assembles.

Temporary Session
Sec. 5. The General Executive Board

shall draw up a list of delegates against
whom no contest has been filed at the Gen-
eral Office. The General Secretary-Treas-
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urer shall call the Convention to order
and read the aforesaid list. The delegates
on the said list shall proceed to form a
temporary organization by electing a tem-
porary Chairman and a Committee on Creden-
tials.

Delegates’ Eligibility 4
Sec. 6 (a) Delegates to the General

Convention from the Industrial Unions must
be members of the IWW for one year and in
continuous good standing for sixty days
immediately prior to nomination. '

(b) The general administration offi-
cials shall be delegates at large, with
voice but no vote. All paid officials and
employees must be off the payroll ninety
(90) days prior to the convening of the
General Convention to become eligible as
delegates. Any member who has not been on
the payroll ten (IO) consecutive days in
the three months immediately prior to the
convening og the Convention, shall be eli-
gible as a delegate. No delegate shall
cast more than one vote when voting on the
seating of a contested delegate or dele-
gates. No delegate shall have more than
one vote on the expulsion of a member.

(c) Delegates to the General Convention
shall not serve for two consecutive terms.

Records of Delegates
(d) The Clearing House shall forward a

complete record of each delegate elected
to the General Convention of the IWW to

A 2

the Chairman of the G.E.B. and to the Sec-
retary-Treasurer in order to facilitate
the work of the Credentials Committee of
the General Convention.

Joint Delegates
Sec. 7. Two or.more unions, with a to-

tal membership of 500 or less, may jointly
send a delegate to the Convention, and the
vote of said delegate‘ shall be based on
the representation hereinbefore provided
for.

Indebtedness
Sec. 8. Industrial Unions that are in-

debted to the official organs or the pub-
lishing bureau controlled by the organiza-
tion, having sufficient funds to pay their,
indebtedness, shall not be entitled to
representation in the General Convention.

Auditing Committee
Sec. 9. A general membership meeting

shall be advertised and called in Chicago
30 days prior to the General Convention
for the purpose of electing an auditing
comittee from the floor of said meeting,
to audit headquarters‘ books and supplies.
Any member who has not been out of office
for ninety days will not be eligible for
auditing comittee.

Resolutions
Sec. 10. Resolutions for the General

Convention shall be acted upon by their
Industrial Union Convention, and if the

l |I
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Industrial Union has no convention, then
the branches acting on same must send them
to their Industrial Union G.E.B. or G.O.C.
Chairman to be segregated; and each reso-
lution shall be on a separate sheet of pa-
per and duplicated. No resolution sent in
by an individual shall be considered by
the General Convention. ‘

ARTICLE VII
Label-

Section l. There shall be a Universal
Label for the entire organization. It
shall be of a crimson color and always the
same in design. The use of the Universal
Label shall never be delegated to employ-
ers, but shall be vested entirely in our
organization. Except on stickers, circu-
lars and literature proclaiming the merits
of the Industrial Workers of the World,
and emanating form the General Offices of
the Industrial Workers of the World, the
Universal Label shall be printed only as
evidence of work done by IWW members.

When the label is so printed it shall
be done by the authority of our organiza-
tion, without the intervention of any em-
ployer.

Whenever the Universal Label is placed
upon a commodity as evidence of work done
by Industrial Workers, it shall be accom-
panied by an inscription underneath the
label stating what the work is that Indus-
trial Workers have done, giving the name

26

of Industrial Department to which they be-
long and the number or numbers. of their
unions; and the Universal Label shall
never be printed as evidence of work per-
formed without this inscription.

L ' Seal

Sec. 2. Each union and branch shall be
provided with a seal by the General Secre-
tary-Treasurer, which shall bear the num-
ber of the union, and all official papers
from the union or branch must bear an im-
print of this seal, and none will be legal
without such impression.

ARTICLE Vlll ..
Revenue

Section l. The revenue of the organiza-
tion shall be derived as follows: Charter
fees for Industrial Departments shall be
$25.00 and for Industrial Unions $10.00.
Industrial Union branches shall pay $2.00
for seal and charter.

Per Capita
Sec. 2. All foreign administrations of

the IWW shall pay a per capita tax of l/2
cent per dues stamp per month to the Gen-
eral Administration. All funds derived
from this per capita tax shall only be
used for international organization pur-
poses.
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Initiation Fees & Dues
Sec. 3 (a) The Industrial Union shall

have autonomous right to set their own in-
itiation fees, dues and assessments, other
than General Organizational assessments.
It is the policy of the IWW to put no fi-
nancial barrier to prevent any worker from
joining. Accordingly, initiations shall
not exceed $10.00 nor monthly dues exceed
$5.00. All Industrial Unions shall charge
sufficient dues to meet their obligations.
No part of the initiation fee or dues a-
bove mentioned shall be used as a sick or
death benefit, but shall be held in the
treasury as a general fund to defray the
legitimate expenses.

(b) The G.E.B. is authorized at its
discretion to waive initiation fee or re-
duce it to a nominal fee when incorporat-
ing previously organized workers or in or-
ganizing campaigns among especially dis-
tressed workers.

(c) All dues stamps for all Industrial
Unions must be of the same design without
the price printed on them.

(d) A page shall be provided in the cre-
dentials fully stating the initiating fee
and the dues charged by every Industrial
Union for the information of delegates and
branch secretaries.
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ARTICLE IX
l Amendments, Etc.

Section 1 (3) All proposed amendments
to the Constitution and By—LaWS Shall
clearly state the article, section and par-
agraph to which the amendment appli€S- New
articles and sections shall be so stated.
Each clause to be amended shall be on a
separate sheet.

Conflicting Paris
(b) All parts of the Constitution con-

flicting with amendments ratified by a ref-
erendum vote are hereby declared null and
void.

Referendums
39¢. 2 (a) A referendum on any organi-

zation question may be initiated by the
General Executive Board or by 8 Pet1t1°n
Signed by at least l5 members in good stan-
ding.

(b) On receipt of the initiative call
for a referendum the General Office shall
publish same in the official publi¢8tl°n$
and must submit it to a vote of the Benet‘
al membership within five (5) daY5-

(c) The General Referendum shall be 0-
pen for voting not less than -twenty-one
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days and not more than forty-five days.
The date for a return of a referendum
shall be stated on the ballot, by which
date tabulated ballots must be in the Gen-
eral Office. I.U.'s on their referenda
shall set their own time limits, within
these limits.

(d) The returns of the referendum shall
remain in General Headquarters in sealed
envelopes until the ballot committee meets
The ballot comittee shall meet immediate-
ly on expiration of time set for return of
ballots. The General Secretary-Treasurer
shall notify Industrial Union or body ini-
tiating referendum of date set for count
of ballots.

(e) The ballot committee to count the
votes on the referendum shall be composed
as follows: Three (3) members in continu-
ous good standing for one year prior to
their election on committee shall be elec-
ted by the Industrial Unions in the city
in which Headquarters is located. In re-
porting through the monthly bulletin the
returns of referendums and elections, the
General Secretary-Treasurer shall give the
names of the ballot committee together
with their card numbers and the Industrial
Union of which they are members.

(f) The Industrial Union or body initi-
ating a referendum shall pay the expenses
of its own delegates on ballot committee
unless the referendum is carried, in which
event the lexpenses shall be borne by the
general organization.

(g) Referendum returns from any Indus-
trial Union cannot exceed its paid up mem-
bership for the three months prior to the
vote on the referendum in question.

(h) Ballots shall be prepared in such a
way as to assure complete secrecy in vot-
ing and shall be in duplicate form to al-
low the member to retain a record of his
vote.

(i) All Constitutional changes ratified
by a general referendum ballot shall take
effect January lst, unless otherwise de-
cided by the General Convention..

(j) Any part of this General Constitu-
tion may be suspended or set aside for one
year if so approved by a general referen-
dum, initiated as provided for in Section
2 (a) of this Article.

Recall
Sec. 3. The general administration of-

ficials shall be subject to recall upon a
referendum, initiated as provided for in
Section 2 (a), Article IX. Such officials
shall automatically stand suspended from
office- until referendum reinstates them.
The alternates shall fill offices of sus-
pended officials.
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ARTICLE X
Transfers, Craft Cards, Etc.

Section l. There shall be a free inter-
change of cards between all organizations
subordinate to the Industrial Workers of
the World, and any Industrial Union shall
accept, in lieu of initiation fee, the
paid up membership card of any recognized
labor union.

Sec. 2. Members of an Industrial Union
who cease work in that industry and are
working in another industry for thirty
days or more, must transfer to the proper
Industrial Union. No member is allowed to
transfer unless actually__working in the
industry he wishes to transfer to.

P

(b) Any member of chartered unions when
working in another industrial union over
thirty days and who fails to transfer
shall be considered a member in bad stand-
ing.

Sec. 3. Members in arrears in dues and
assessments can not transfer from one In-
dustrial Union to another. Delinquent del-
egates can not transfer. '

Sec. 4 (a) All delegates upon transfer-
ring a member from one Industrial Union to
another shall immediately send the record
of transfer to the Clearing House.

..'_ ' ' ._.:§'\

(b) Any member of the INN who has at-
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tended any I.U. Conference or Convention,
with voice and vote 90 days. prior to the
convening of the General Convention, at
which action was taken on resolutions to
be presented to the General Convention, or
at which delegates to the General Conven-
tion were elected, shall not have voice
and vote at any other I.U. Convention or
Conference prior to the General Convention.

Withdrawal of Cards

Sec. 5. On application, members who
cease to be wage workers shall send their
cards to the Secretary-Treasurer of the
Clearing House, who shall enter date of
withdrawal on transfer page of membership
book, together with his official signature,
and return same to the withdrawing member.

Sec. 6. Any member in continuous good
standing for ten years and found, after
proper investigation by the Branch of the
Industrial Union to which he belongs, to
be incapacitated for life, the Industrial
Union shall issue him a special membership
card carrying the privilege of having a
voice under "Good and Welfare", but with
no voice on the business of the Branch.

ARTICLE XI
Charters

Section 1. The number of signers re-
quired on an application for a Charter
shall not be less than twenty.
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Sec.2. The charter of a union or branch
shall not be surrendered so long as ten
members who agree to abide by the rules
and regulations of the General Organiza-
tion object thereto, nor shall the funds
of any organization be divided among its
membership.

Sec. 3. Upon a union surrendering its
charter, the General Executive Board shall
appoint a representative of the Industrial
workers of the World to take charge of the
charter, supplies and property and funds
of said union. Members or officers of said
union refusing to deliver charter, sup-
plies, property or funds of union surren-
dering its charter to the authorized rep-
resentatives of the Industrial Workers of
the World shall be expelled from the or-
ganization.

Sec. 4. Whenever a membership of 500
has been attained in any industry, they
shall be issued an Industrial Union char-
ter upon request.

ARTICLE XII
Unemployed Members

Sec. 1. Except where Industrial Unions
provide otherwise, any member whose earn-
ings for the preceding month have been
less than $100.00 shall be entitled to pay
dues for that month at the unemployed rate
of fifty~eents per month, this to include
students working parttime. No member shall
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be allowed to pay unemployed dues ahead of
the current month. Special unemployed dues
stamps. shall be issued by the clearing
house and shall be entered separately in
all accounts.

Sec. 2. Members with unemployed dues
stamps are entitled to full rights and
privileges; representation at conventions
shall not discriminate between the two
types of dues; except as otherwise provid-
ed those paying unemployed dues shall be
required to pay all assessments due from
employed members.
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General By-Laws
ARTICLE |

Section 1. Unions shall have the power
to enact such laws for their government as
they may deem necessary, providing they do
not conflict with the Constitution and By-
Laws of the Industrial Workers of the
World.

Sec. 2. A majority vote cast shall rule
in the general organization and its subor-
dinate parts.

 ARTICLE ll
Defense

Section l. The General Defense Commit-
tee shall be composed of the members of
the G.E.B. and Secretary-Treasurer, and
they shall be empowered to hire any help
necessary. All local defense committees
shall submit monthly financial reports to
the General Defense Committee.

Sec. 2. Membership in General Defense
Locals shall be open to non—members of the
Industrial Workers of the World who sub-
scribe to the principles of the General
Defense_Comittee.

Sec. 3. No expelled member of the IWW
shall be eligible to membership in any of
the General Defense Committee Locals.
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Sec. 4. The General Defense Comittee
shall be known as the General Defense Com-
mittee of the IWW and shall be so stated
on membership cards, literature and letter
heads.

AR1'lCLE |||
Charges

Sec. 1. Whenever charges are filed by a
member of one Industrial Union against a
member of the same Industrial Union, they
shall be in writing, setting forth the
facts, together with the names of witness-
es and their statements regarding the of-
fenses with which the accused member is
charged.

, The charges shall be read in the Indus-
trial Union Branch at the next regular
meeting, at which time five members shall
be elected from the floor of the meeting
to act as a charges committee. The accuser
and the accused shall have no voice in the
election of the charges committee, nor can
either of them act on same.

The committee shall furnish the accused
with a true copy of the charges either by
registered mail or by personal delivery in
the presence of a witness. The charges
committee shall set a date for a hearing
and shall collect all evidence both for
and against the accused, and at the end of
their hearing they shall submit their find-
ings togsther with the charges and evi-
dence to the next regular meeting of the
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branch, at which time the membership will
accept or reject their findings.

If the findings are accepted by both
parties the decision shall at once be sent
by registered mail to the headquarters of
the Industrial Union. If either party so
desires, an appeal may be taken within 30
days to the Convention of the Industrial
Union, and to the general Membership of
the Industrial Union for referendum.

Sec. 2. Whenever charges are filed a-
gainst a member of another Industrial U-
nion the member preferring the charges
shall present same to the branch of which
the accused is a member if there is a
branch in the city or industrial district
where the alleged offense was committed.
If charges are preferred against a member
of another Industrial Union for an alleged
offense in a city or industrial district
where there is no branch of the Industrial
Union of which the accused is a member,
then the charges may be tried by any IWW
branch in the city, provided, however, if
there are two or more IWW branches in the
city the trial branch shall not be the one
to which the accuser belongs.

' Sec. 3. It shall be optional for each
Industrial Union to make by-laws permit-
ting the filing of charges direct with the
Industrial Union Convention.

Sec. 4. Appeal may be taken from the In
dustrial Union Convention to the General
Convention by either side.
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Sec. 5 (a) No member's card shall be
taken up without the action of a regular
business meeting, conference or conven-
tion.

(b) No publicity shall be given in our
papers on any suspension until same has
been acted upon by the I.U. Convention or
General Convention. The I.U. Convention or
General Convention shall then order what-
ever publicity is necessary on the case.

Sec. 6 (a) The circulation of accusa-
tions by one member against another, un-
less substantiated by charges filed accor-
ding to these provisions, shall be grounds
for expulsion of members circulating such
matters.

(b) No member of the IWW shall be sus-
pended for more than 90 days. All charges
must be finally disposed of, and members
so charged either expelled or reinstated
within that time.

ARTICLE IV
Employes, Etc.

Section l. All employees hired by the
IWW shall be members of the IWW when pos-
sible.

Expelled Members
Sec. 2? The general organization and

Industrial Unions shall be prohibited from
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employing expelled members until such mem-
bers have been reinstated and placed in
good standing by the union or unions from
which they were expelled.

ARTICLE V
Delinquency

Section l. Monthly dues are payable the
first of each month. Members whose dues
are sixty days in arrears (sixty days from
the first of the month when dues were pay-
able), shall be in bad standing and shall
not be entitled to any rights or benefits
in the IWW until such dues have been paid.
After six months in bad standing members
can not take part in business meetings.

Sec. 2. Delinquent delegates are mem-
bers in bad standing. Delinquency of dele-
gates shall be defined by the Industrial
Union to which the delegate belongs.

Sec. 3. All G.O.C. traveling delegates
and branch secretaries when issuing cre-
dentials shall mark in delegate's member-
ship card the number of the credentials
issued with the date, and by whom issued;
and when a delegate's account is cleared,
the Clearing House shall issue him a clear
ance stamp to be affixed in his or her
membership card.

ARTICLE VI

Supplies, Etc.
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All subordinate organizations of the
Industrial Workers of the World must pro-
cure and use such supplies as due books,
due stamps, official buttons, labels and
badges from the General Secretary-Treasur-
er. All such supplies are to be of uniform
design.

ARTICLE Vll

Speakers and Organizers
Section l. No member of the IWW shall

represent the organization before a body
of wage earners without first having been
authorized by the General Executive Board
or a subordinate part of the IWW.

Sec. 2. No organizer for the IWW while
on the platform for this organization

"shall advocate any political party plat-
form.

ARTICLE Vlll
Intoxication, Etc.

Section l. Any official or employee of
any part of the Industrial Workers of the
World seen in public in a state of intoxi-
cation shall, upon sufficient proof, be at
once removed from his position by the au-
thority having jurisdiction over such em-
ployee, and upon conviction, shall not be
eligible to hold office in any part of the
organization for two years thereafter.

Sec. 2. Any member who is, on suffi-

cient proof, found engaged in selling in-
toxicating liquor (bootlegging) shall be
expelled.

ARTICLE IX
Commissions

The commission on initiations shall be
no more than 50 cents.

ARTICLE X
Declinations, Etc-

Any member who accepts nomination for
an official position and declines after
his name has been placed on the ballot,
shall not be eligible for -any office for
two years, unless good cause is given,
such as sickness or being in jail.

ARTICLE XI
No publication that is entirely con-

trolled by the IWW shall accept paid ad-
vertisement in any form.
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ual member to the body of which he is a

Agreements
Section 1. Each Industrial Union shall

have power to make rules relating to agree
ments between its job branches and the em-
ployers.

Sec. 2. No agreement made by any compo-
nent part of the IWW shall provide for a
check off of union dues by the employer,
or obligate the members of the union to do
work that would aid in breaking any strike

ARTICLE XIII

No clause of the General By-Laws in the
General Constitution shall be considered
valid unless carried by referendum vote
and inserted in the General Constitution
and By-Laws. I
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RESOLUTIONS
Political Parties & Discipline

Whereas, The primary object of the in-
dustrial Workers of the World is to unite
the workers on the industrial battlefield;
and

'Whereas, Organization in any sense im-
plies discipline through the subordination
of parts to the whole and of the individ-
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part; therefore be it

Resolved, That to the end of promoting
industrial unity and of securing necessary
discipline within the organization, the
IWW refuses all alliances, direct and in-
direct, with existing political parties or
anti-political sects, and disclaims re-
sponsibility for any individual opinion or
act which may be at variance with the pur-
poses herein expressed.
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Table Containing Answers to Two I-hundred Questions Upon Rules
Relating to Motions Used in Business Meetings

-

Explanation: - A star(*) indicates that the
rule at the top of the column it is placed
in applies to the motion after which it
stands; blanks indicate that the rule in
those columns do not apply: a number indi-
cates that the rule only partially applies;
the number has reference to the note show-
ing the limitations. Example - the table
shos that the motion to "Take from Table"
"cannot be ammended“: that it is "undebat-
able": and that an affirmative vote (as
shown in the note) "cannot be reconsidered";
blanks in the other columns after this mo-
tiop show that it does NOT "open the main
question to debate"; that it is NOT "in or-
der when another member has the floor“,
that it does NOT "require a 2/3 vote": but
that it DOES "require to be seconded".

-&

Ad*:crr. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ..
Adjourn, Fixing the time at which to . . . . . . ..
Amend (2). . . . . . . . . . . ........................
Amend an Amendment . . . . . . ....................
Amend the Rules.................. . . . . . . . . . ..
Appeal, Relating to Indecorum, etc. (3).....
Appeal, all other cases.....................
Call to Order.. . . . . . . .......,.. . . . . . . . . . . . ..
Close Debate, A Motion to . . . . . . . . . . . . .......
Commit or Refer...... . . . . . . . . . ..............
Extend the Limits of Debate, to.. . . . . . . . . . ..
Leave to Continue speaking after indecorum..
Lay on the Table . . . . . .............. . . . . . . . ..
Limit Debate, Motion to.....................
Objection to consideration of a question (5)
Orders of the Day, to proceed to............
Postpone to a Certain Time . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ..
Postpone Indefinitely . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ..
Previous Question, Motion calling for (7)...
Reconsider a Debatable Question...... . . . . . ..
Reconsider an Undebatable Question..........
Rescind . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ... . . . . . . . . .... ....
Special Order of Business, To make . . . . . . . . ..
Substitute--(Same as Amend)(2) . . . . ... . . ..
Suspend the Rules . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ..
Take from Table . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ..
Take up Question out of its proper order....
Withdrawal of a Motion......................

Cannotbeamended

i

i

i

Q

i

A

i

Q‘

i

i

I

i

reconsidered

Cannotbe

‘I

4

1’

i

‘I

4

Undebatable

‘I’

l

1

1
1

1
1
1
1
1
1

6

i

i

C

i

Q

i

mainquestiontodebate

Opens

Q

I-

1'

t

‘I

Inorderwhenanotherhasthefloor

i

i

i

1'

‘ 1

8
8

9

note

Requiresa2/3vote-See

seconded

Doesnotrequiretobe

(1) Undebatable if another ques-
tion is before the body.

(2) An amendment may be either
"adding" or "striking out" words
or paragraphs; or by "striking
out certain words and inserting
others", or by "substituting" a
different motion on the same sub-
ject; or by "dividing the ques-
tion" into two or more questions,
so as to get a seperate vote on
any particular point.

(3) An appeal is undebatable
only when relating to indecorum,
or transgressions of rules of
speaking, or the priority of bus-
iness, or when made when the Prev-
ious Question is pending. When de-
batable, only one speech is per-
mitted from each member. On a tie

i in

_ _ r::e ::e znair is sustained.
_ _ (4) An affirmative vote on this

i

‘I

i

i’

Q

‘I

Q

1'

Q

Q

i

i

motion cannot be reconsidered.
(5) The objection can only be

made when the question is first
introduced, before debate. -

(6) Allows of but limited de-
bate upon the propriety of post-
ponement.

(7) The Previous Question, if
adopted, cuts off debate and bri-
ngs the body to a vote on the pen-
ding question only, except when
the pending motion is an amend-
ment or a motion to commit, when
it also applies to the question
to be ammended or committed.

(8) Can be moved and entered on
the record when another has the
floor, but cannot interrupt bus-
iness than before the body: must
be made on the day, or the day af-
ter the original vote was taken,
and by one who voted with the pre-
vailing side.

(9) Every motion in this column
has the effect of suspending some
rule or established right of de-
liberative bodies so it is custom-
ary to require a 2/3 vote, but
Iww uses majority vote on all mat-
ters.



LIST OF INDUSTRIAL UNIONS

To be Used for the
Information of Delegates

in Initiating New Members

Agricultural Workers' Industrial Union
No.1lO.

Lumber Workers‘ Industrial Union No.l20
Fisherman's Industrial Union No.130.
Floricultural Workers' Industrial Union

No.l40.
Metal Mine Workers' Industrial Union No

210.
Coal Miners' and Coke Oven Workers’ In-

dustrial Union No.220.
» Oil, Gas and Petroleum Workers‘ Indus-
trial Union N0.230.

General Construction Workers’ Industri-
al Union No.3l0.

Shipbuilding Workers‘ Industrial Union
N0.320.

Building Workers‘ Industrial Union No.
330.

Textile and Clothing Workers‘ Industri-
al Union No.4lO.

Furniture Workers’ Industrial Union No.
420.

Chemical Workers‘ Industrial Union No.
430.

Metal and Machinery Workers‘ Industrial
Union No.440.

Printing and Publishing House Workers‘
Industrial Union No.450.
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Foodstuff Workers’ Industrial Union No.
460.

Leather Workers‘ Industrial Union No.
470.

Glass and Pottery Workers‘ Industrial
Union No.480.

Pulp and Paper Mill Workers‘ Industrial
Union N0.490.

Marine Transport Workers‘ Industrial
Union No.510.

Railroad Workers’ Industrial Union No.
520.

Motor Transport Workers‘ Industrial U-
nion No.530.

Municipal Transportation Workers’ In-
dustrial Union No.540. I

Air Transport Workers’ Industrial Union
No.550.

Communication Workers’ Industrial Union
No.560.

Health Service Workers‘ Industrial Un-
ion No.610.

Educational Workers‘ Industrial Union
No.620.

Recreational Workers‘ Industrial Union
N0.630.

Hotel, Restaurant and Building Service
Workers‘ Industrial Union No.640.

Park and Highway Maintenance Workers‘
Industrial Union No.650.

General Distribution Workers‘ Industri-
al Union No.660.

Public Service Workers‘ Industrial Un-
ion No.670.

When initiating new members be sure to
place them in the Industrial Union to
which they belong.
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Opening
Reading
Reading
Reports
Special
Reports
Reading
Monthly
includi
penses

_ _ g _ i

RDER OF BUSINESS

and Calling Meeting to Order.
of Minutes.
of Applications for Membership. .
of Comittees, Standing and

of Delegates and Officers.
of Communications and Bills.
Report of Financial Secretary

ng reading of receipts and ex-
since last meeting.

i

Unfinished Business.
New Business.
Nominations, Elections and Installa-
tion.
Good and Welfare.
Adjournment.

SPREAD GOOD UNIONISMJ

GOOD UTERATURE HELPS!
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